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LYNDEBOROUGH CENTRAL SCHOOL

Our kindergarten kiddos have had such a great (shortened) week! We celebrated Read Across
America Week with all kinds of fun activities. Ms DiFilippo’s Class read poetry by Shel
Silverstein, Ms. Graves' Class discussed the differences between fiction and nonfiction, while
Mrs. MacPherson's Class solved Ms. Nelson’s Mystery! On Friday, we discovered that
leprechauns had come for a visit and left the school very messy - but we turned it around and
had a fabulous St. Patrick’s Day!! Just a reminder that Kindergarten Registration for Fall 2023
is open. Please call Sherry LeBlanc (603-732-9228) with any questions.

Happy St. Patrick's Day and have a great weekend!




FLORENCE RIDEOUT
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Monday, we had several students and staff dress up like one of
their teachers or staff members. The look-a-likes were really

amazing to see as you walked down the halls. Definitely a
Mystery Monday here at FRES.

Tuesday's snowstorm could not stop our teachers from gathering remotely and continuing
their deep data dive into iReady as well as continuing working on curriculum. Focusing on

Heggerty and Fundations and closely studying ELA Scope and Sequence data/documents

which rounded out their remote Professional Day.

Wednesday, was a much-needed snow day due to some areas of Lyndeborough and Wilton
receiving almost 30 inches of snow!!!

Thursday, 6 students from fifth grade had the chance to interview the two principal candidates!
Great job Abby Hall, Maebh Dibernardo, Leighton Fish, Ben Hamilton, Logan Rocca and Hannah
Taylor. Asking hard questions and getting to know the candidates on a personal level and
through the lens of a student is worth everything. Later in the day, the staff and community
members were allowed to ask questions and get to know the candidates as well. All
perspectives are cherished and welcomed in this extremely important decision-making.

And just like that it is Friday already. First Graders did their best with the Fifth Graders to catch
that sneaky Leprechaun, better luck next year! Friday we had several guest readers join us at
FRES to read to our students. A big THANK YOU to everyone who took time out of their busy
schedule to join us!

e Bridgette Fuller (Interim Assoc. Principal)
e Ms. Boo (Wilton Library)

o Jeff Jones (Budget Comm.)

¢ Jane Nikander - Public Library Director

e Tammy Smith - FRES Cafe

¢ Ally MacFadzen - PTO
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o Tiffany Cloutier- Cabral - School Board

¢ Nicholas Buroker - Tech Director

¢ Goeffrey Allen - School Board

e Darlene Anzalone - School Board

e Melanie Drew - Former 3rd Grade Teacher

e Sam Dignan - Curriculum Coordinator

e Shawn MacFadzen - NH Fish and Game

¢ Chief Olesen - Wilton PD

o Officer Frechette- Wilton Fire Department
Another big THANK YOU to The Read Across America Committee, you all did a great job
organizing and implementing all the activities throughout the entire week.
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NEIKO
MARRIER

Neiko dressed up as our
Facilities Director Buddy Erb for
Mystery Monday - Dress like a
staff member.

WHO IS
BEHIND THE
BOOK?

Ms. Kudlich!

ALEX
CARAGHER

Alex dressed up like Mr. Lamers
for Mystery Monday.
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EVERYBODY
LOVES
YAMMI!

Several staff along with Evelyn
McKay dressed up like our one
and only ABA Yammi!

HAZEL
VALLIANT

Hazel Valliant dressed up as
Ms. K for Mystery Monday.

LILLY
MORROW

Lilly Morrow gets a quick photo
with beautiful Ms. Bridgette
Jasper.
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FINLEY WITH NOAH DURING "RUFF”
READING TIME.

More pictures will be posted next newsletter...

NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF
EDUCATION

The New Hampshire Department of Education values your feedback and wants to hear from
you!

The 603 Bright Futures Survey is an opportunity to hear from you, your staff, your families, and
your communities. The survey will gather actionable feedback around learning models, school
climate, family and community engagement, as well as other topics in order to understand the
successes and challenges of the recent school year and plan for the upcoming 2023-2024
school year. The survey will also gather special education family data in support of NHED’s
federal reporting requirements for Indicator 8.

The survey, which is available in English and Spanish, will be open from March 13 to April 28.
School staff, families, and community members will be able to take the survey online, which

will take less than 15 minutes to comnlete. Panorama Education is sunbnortina us with the 603



Bright Futures Survey, and it welcomes any questions pertaining to the survey program.
Panorama support can be reached at support+nhed@panoramaed.com.

The links are embargoed to the public until March 13, however they are now available
selectively for school leaders; please do not share the links publicly until Monday. This early
release will give school leaders an opportunity to review the survey before it becomes widely
available - in the event that you find yourself responding to questions about it. School leaders
will have early access starting today. The survey links are:

o Family Survey: bit.ly/nhedfamily

o Staff Survey: bit.ly/nhedstaff

e Community Survey: bit.ly/nhedcommunity,

Thank you in advance for all of your hard work in supporting your staff, families, and
communities. We are excited to receive feedback and continue our efforts to ensure bright
futures for all New Hampshire students.

DATES TO REMEMBER:

e March 6-31st Kids Heart Challenge

¢ April 7th Grades Close for Quarter 3

e April 13th Spring Concert 3rd -5th Grade

e April 14th Teacher Workshop No School

e April 24-28 Spring Break No School

e May 11th Spring Concert K-2nd Grade

e Bus 1 and bus 6 are at capacity and cannot take guests at this time. Please keep this in

mind when making plans
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